

Veazie Town Council

Regular Meeting June 11, 2013 at 7:00 PM at the Veazie Community School

AGENDA

ITEM 1.

Call to Order

ITEM 2.

Secretary to do the Roll Call

ITEM 3.

Pledge of Allegiance

ITEM 4.

Consideration of the Agenda

ITEM 5.

Approval of the May 20th, 2013 Council Meeting Minutes, May 28th, 2013 Council

Workshop Minutes and June 3rd, 2013 Special Council Meeting Minutes.

ITEM 6.

Public comments

New Business:

ITEM 7.

Sale of the Accuvote Tabulator Machine to LHS

ITEM 8.

Review and signing of the audit contract with Brantner, Thibodeau and Associates

Old Business:

Item 9.

Follow up on sale of fire truck

Item10.

Follow up on Community Center flooring and sale

Item 11.

Follow up on Citizen Complaint

Item 12.

Review and signing of Bangor Savings Bank contract for investment services

Item 13.

Follow up on Fire Dept. reorganization Committee Members

Item 14.

Manager's Report

Item 15.

Comments from the Public

Item 16.

Requests for information and Town Council Comments

Item 17.

Review & Sign of AP Warrant #25

Item 18.

Adjournment

Joseph Friedman 1 Veazie Villas 852-0933

Jonathan Parker 1149 Buck Hill Dr. 947-4740 Brian Perkins 1116 Chase Rd. 942 -2609 Tammy Olson 5 Prouty Drive 947-9624 Chris Bagley 16 Silver Ridge 907-4820

Town of Veazie Town Council Meeting Minutes 05/20/2013

Members Present: Chairman Tammy Olson, Councilor Chris Bagley, Councilor Brian Perkins, and Councilor Jonathan Parker. Interim Town Manager Mark Leonard, Secretary Julie Strout, Rec. Director Rob Young, Dennis Farnham, Sgt. Pete Metcalf, Ann Davidoff from Gateway Senior Center, Julie Cote and Scott Kenney from Bangor Savings Bank and various members of the public.

Members Absent: Councilor Joseph Friedman

Item 1: Call to Order

Chairman Tammy Olson called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Item 2: Secretary to do the roll call

Councilor Friedman was absent and excused

Item 3: Pledge of Allegiance

Item 4: Consideration of the Agenda

Chairman Tammy Olson wanted to notify everyone that there was a Sewer District Meeting at 6:30pm, hence the reason this meeting started at 5pm so that the public could go to both and to keep track of the time.

Councilor Jonathan Parker wanted to add a brief discussion about the Fire Dept. to New Business under 13A.

Item 5: Approval of the May 13th, 2013 Council Meeting Minutes

Councilor Brian Perkins made a motion, seconded by Councilor Chris Bagley to accept the May 13th, 2013 meeting minutes as amended. No discussion. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 6: Public comments

Citizen Frank St. Louis shared his concerns with the Council.

New Business:

Item 7: Julie Cote- Bangor Savings Bank

Councilor Jonathan Parker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Chris Bagley to authorize Manager Mark Leonard to work on a smooth transition between R M Davis and Bangor Savings Bank so that Bangor Savings Bank will do both parts of the portfolio in whatever time frame that is needed. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 8: Ann Davidoff- Gateway Senior Center

Mrs. Davidoff reviewed the plans and programs that they are preparing for the Senior Center with the Council.

She is looking for Advisory Board members. The office will advertise for a Advisory Board Member for the Gateway Senior Center after the June 11th Town Meeting and will table this for the June 24th Council Meeting.

Item 9: Community Center discussion

Councilor Brian Perkins made a motion to direct Manager Mark Leonard to allocate up to \$2500.00 for the repair of the tile floor on the 2nd story of the Community Center and that it will be funded by the TIF fund and that we check to make sure that adequate asbestos testing has been done before this occurs. Councilor Chris Bagley wanted to add to look into the liability issue further, either check with an Insurance Co. or a professional to see who is legally liable. Councilor Brian Perkins accepted the amended motion. Councilor Chris Bagley seconded. Voted 3-1-0. Councilor Jonathan Parker opposed. Motion carried. Councilor Jonathan Parker suggested to table the discussion on the sale of the Community Center Building until the June 10th meeting in order to get the 3rd opinion from a real estate company. Council agreed.

Item 10: Cemetery discussion

Councilor Chris Bagley made a motion, seconded by Councilor Brian Perkins to hire Green Thumb Lawn Service to treat the lawn in the cemetery for \$1,590.00. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried. Chairman Tammy Olson authorized Manager Leonard to deal with Green Thumb Lawn Services paperwork on an annual basis.

Manager Leonard will look into the compost problem in the cemetery and will discuss at a future meeting.

Item 11: Fire truck sale

Councilor Jonathan Parker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Chris Bagley to authorize Manager Leonard to sell Engine 191 for no less than \$40,000 to the Penobscot County unorganized territory. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 12: Humane Society Contract

Councilor Chris Bagley made a motion, seconded by Councilor Jonathan Parker to have Manager Leonard sign the contract with the Bangor Humane Society for \$3,592.32 a year. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 13: Brush removal complaint

Councilor Jonathan Parker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Chris Bagley to have Manager Leonard notify Kenneth Loomis that the Council believes it's his responsibility to take care of the debris in front of his house before June 10th and then the Council will turn it over to the Code Enforcement Officer to deal with. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 13a: Fire Department discussion

The Council decided to have a Council Workshop on May 28th, 2013 at 6:30pm to discuss the restructuring of the Veazie Fire Department more in depth. Attorney Thomas Russell will be invited.

Item 14: Manager's Report

Manager Mark Leonard reviewed his report with the Councilor's. Manager Leonard mentioned having a Special Meeting on June 3rd, 2013 with the School Committee to get the School's Budget and the School Warrant Articles approved.

Item 15: Comments from the Public

None

Item 16: Requests for Information and Town Council Comments.

Councilor Jonathan Parker mentioned he would like to see the Council schedule a meeting sometime in July with the large land owners and Planning Board members.

Item 17: Review & Sign of Town Payroll Warrant #24 & AP Warrants #23

The warrants were circulated for signatures.

Item 18: Adjournment

Councilor Brian Perkins motioned to adjourn.

Councilor Jonathan Parker seconded. No discussion. Voted 4-0-0.

Motion carried.

Adjourned at 7:10pm.

A True Copy Attest:

Julie L Strout

Deputy Town Clerk

Town of Veazie Town Council Workshop Minutes 05/28/2013

Members Present: Chairman Tammy Olson, Councilor Chris Bagley, Councilor Joseph Friedman, and Councilor Jonathan Parker. Interim Town Manager Mark Leonard, Secretary Julie Strout, Chief Gerry Martin, Sgt. Pete Metcalf, Attorney Thomas Russell and various members of the public.

Members Absent: Councilor Brian Perkins

Item 1: Call to Order

Chairman Tammy Olson called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.

Item 2: Secretary to do the roll call

Councilor Perkins was absent and excused

Item 3: Pledge of Allegiance

Item 4: Consideration of the Agenda

Councilor Jonathan Parker wanted to add an Executive Session for Legal Council to discuss rights and responsibilities of the Council - MRSA 405 6E as 6a.

Item 5: Public comments

None

New Business:

Item 6a: Executive Session- 1 M.R.S.A. 405 (6)E Legal Consultation

Councilor Jonathan Parker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Joseph Friedman to enter into Executive Session to discuss the rights and responsibilities of the Council with Legal Council under 1 M.R.S.A. 405 (6)E at 6:33pm.

Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried. Councilor Chris Bagley made a motion, seconded by Councilor Jonathan Parker to exit Executive Session 1 M.R.S.A. 405 (6)E at 6:48pm. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 6: Discussion on the restructuring of the Veazie Fire Department

There were numerous comments made regarding the restructuring of the Veazie Fire Department.

Councilor Jonathan Parker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Chris Bagley to set up a Fire Department re-organizational committee consisting of three members of the public, one member of the Fire Department either call or full time and one member from the Town Council. Chairman Tammy Olson stated that her only comment is that she is not comfortable with the word re-organization because she would want Orono and Bangor as options on the table as well as the straight up restructuring. Voted 3-1-0. Councilor Joseph Friedman opposed. Motion carried.

Item 7: Comments from the Public

Fire Fighter Tyler Morrison shared his concerns with the Councilors.

Item 8: Requests for Information and Town Council Comments.

The Council Meeting for June 10th, 2013 will be changed to June 11th, 2013 at 7:00pm just before the Annual Town Meeting at the School.

Manager Leonard wanted to schedule a Special Council Meeting on June 3rd, 2013 in the Council Chambers at 6:30pm to discuss the School budget/referendum and to review warrants

Item 9: Adjournment

Councilor Joseph Friedman motioned to adjourn. Councilor Jonathan Parker seconded. No discussion. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried. Adjourned at 7:57pm.

A True Copy Attest:

Deputy Town Clerk

Town of Veazie Town Council Special Meeting Minutes 06/03/2013

Members Present: Chairman Tammy Olson, Councilor Chris Bagley, Councilor Joseph Friedman, and Councilor Brian Perkins. Interim Town Manager Mark Leonard, Secretary Julie Strout, Sgt. Pete Metcalf and various members of the public.

Members Absent: Councilor Jonathan Parker

Item 1: Call to Order

Chairman Tammy Olson called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Item 2: Secretary to do the roll call

Councilor Parker was absent and excused

Item 3: Pledge of Allegiance

Item 4: Consideration of the Agenda

Manager Mark Leonard wanted to change Item 6 to rename as: Approval and signing of Amended Warrant. Item 7 to rename as Approval and signing of the School Budget Validation Referendum Warrant. Item 9a Review and sign of Town Payroll #25 and AP Warrant # 24.

Item 5: Public comments

Citizen Karen Walker expressed her concern of not having absentee ballots available yet in the Town Office.

New Business:

Item 6: Approval and signing of the Amended Warrant

Chairman Tammy Olson stated that the warrants were all approved at the Public Hearing. There has been some discrepancy between how we used to do things and how we have to do things for the first three years out of the RSU, because of this we had to redo the warrant and that is why we are here tonight to approve the amended warrant with the school budget completely broken down item by item. These warrants will be posted, to be voted on at the Annual Town Meeting on June 11th at 8:00pm at the Veazie Community School along with all the other budget items. Assuming whatever gets approved the night of the 11th, we will then have to vote on a separate date that will be set by the Council. Then there will be a separate election where you will all come to the Town Office, like you will on the 11th to vote for the Committee and Council members.

It's unfortunate that we weren't able to match up the dates, but it will all straighten it self out in time.

Manager Mark Leonard added that this will have to occur for the three years, this being year one and two additional years where we will have to hold two separate voting processes.

Councilor Joseph Friedman made a motion, seconded by Councilor Brian Perkins for the approval and signing of the Amended Warrant. No discussion. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 7: Approval and signing of the School Budget Validation Referendum Warrant

Councilor Joseph Friedman made a motion, seconded by Councilor Brian Perkins for the approval and signing of the School Budget Validation Referendum Warrant and set the date of June 18th, 2013 for the School Budget Validation Referendum Election. Voted 4-0-0. Motion carried.

Item 8: Comments from the Public

There were a few comments from the public.

Item 9: Requests for Information and Town Council Comments

Manager Leonard will extend an invitation to the School Committee, the Superintendent and Budget Committee to be at the Annual Town Meeting.

Item 9a: Review and Sign of Town Warrant Payroll #25 and AP Warrants #24.

The warrants were circulated and signed.

Item 9: Adjournment

Councilor Brian Perkins motioned to adjourn.
Councilor Chris Bagley seconded. No discussion. Voted 4-0-0.
Motion carried.

Adjourned at 6:46 pm.

A True Copy Attest:

Julie L Strout

Deputy Town Clerk

Agenda Items For June 11, 2013

Item 7 - We have been contacted by LHS on the purchase of our previous voting machine. They have offered \$100.00. I would look for your guidance on the sale of this piece of equipment. It has been replaced by a newer version and is of no use to the Town.

Item 8- We have received the contract from Branter, Thibodeau and Associates for year end services to be provided. They are requesting review, and if you approve, the signature of the Chairman of the Council and me as the Town Manager.

Item 9- I have received an offer letter from William Collins as the County Administrator for Penobscot. As you will see from the letter they are offering \$30,000.00 for the purchase of the 1991 Central States Fire Truck. This is below the \$40,000.00 that was requested at the May 20, 2013 meeting. I have spoken with Mr. Collins and other Staff from Penobscot County and they are willing to enter into negotiations with the Town and the desire is to complete the purchase before July 1 as that is when the funds need to be expended. I am looking if you want to simply refuse the offer, if you want either me or someone else from the council or a combination to enter into negotiations or if you want to table the matter until we receive a report from the fire department reorganizational committee.

I have contacted CES, as requested, and spoke to Peter Toole and requested a copy of the inspection they had completed several years ago. At the time of this writing I have not received the report. Mr. Toole did relay that he would have to research archived files to locate the requested document. Another solution that Mr. Kennedy is offering is to lay over the existing flooring with a thin type of plywood and then varnish this flooring. He has recently seen this at another location and thought that it looked much better than the tile flooring and this type of installation would be his preference at this point. He has provided pricing for this with out glue and screws to be approximately \$1,900.00. This is below the \$2,500.00 that was approved. I also believe that this type of application would negate the question if asbestos exists in the current flooring or not. I would look for your guidance on how you want me to proceed.

On the sale of the Community Center we have contacted the third Realtor again and asked for his evaluation. We were told that he was out of State but would email the requested information on Monday when he returns. If it is received I will provide the information at the Council Meeting

Item 11- As requested I sent a letter to Mr. Loomis with your decision on his complaint. As of this writing I have not heard from him and if I don't hear from him by June 10 I will be asking that Code Enforcement follow up with him as was outlined in the letter.

Item 12- For your review are the contracts with Bangor Savings Bank to take over investment services for the Town which was approved at a previous council meeting. Upon your review and approval I will sign the documents and return so the service can begin.

Item 13- As of this writing I have heard from three citizens that are interested in sitting on the Fire Department reorganization committee which meets the requirements that we were requested. We also sent out a request in the newsletter but have not received any interest since the mailing. I'm looking for your guidance on how you want to proceed. As of this writing the citizens interested are Hayley Martin Ireland, John Manter and Bill Reed. I'm unsure who will represent the Fire Department or the Council.

Managers Report For June 11, 2013

It has been a very busy time around the Office as we prepare for the Town Meeting and the upcoming election. Staff has been outstanding as we try to make sure everything associated with this is completed accurately and timely as well as completing all other duties they are tasked with to keep the Town Office functioning. Some of the many items that have been completed this week are as follows:

- 1. Separation letter completed and sent to RM Davis
- 2. Reviewed contract from Bangor Savings bank reference investment services
- 3. Contacted CES to get copy of Community Center inspection they completed numerous years ago
- 4. Humane Society Contract was signed and returned
- 5. Discussion with Laura Rose Day reference the River Restoration project.
- 6. Discussion with numerous citizen and staff members on questions about the Town Meeting, warrant articles and questions from reviewing the town charter.
- 7. Meeting with vendor on pricing for updating the Towns web Page
- 8. Completed application for updated insurance quote
- Meet with the Town of Orono's Rec Consultant on combining the Summer Recreation Program
- 10. Met with Bangor Savings Bank representatives and Sharon Soucy from the School Business
 Office on setting up school banking account

Numerous other events have occurred but these are the highlights. If you have any questions, concerns or comments please don't hesitate to contact me at anytime.

Miscellaneous Attachments

Mark Leonard

Town of Veazie

May 21, 2013

Town of Orono 59 Main Street Orono, Maine 04473 Attn: Manager Sophie Wilson

Attn: Manager Sopnie Wilson

Ref: Parks and Recreation Summer Program

Manager Wilson,

I am writing this at the request of Robert Young the Parks and Recreation Director for the Town of Veazie. Director Young has brought to my attention that during discussion with merging the Town of Veazie and the Town of Orono's summer recreation program you wanted confirmation that the Town of Veazie has approved the wages and benefits for Director Young, and also funding to assist with transportation cost along with other miscellaneous cost that may arise for the program. Please let this serve as confirmation that the Council has approved the Director's wages and all associated cost along with the additional money that may be needed to make the summer recreation program a success.

If you need anything else reference this matter please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Mark E Leonard

TOWN OF VEAZIE

1084 Main Street, Veazie, ME 04401 Phone: (207) 947-2781 Fax: (207) 942-1654



May 22, 2013

Dana R. Mitiguy, CFA Vice President 24 City Center Portland, Maine 04101-4069

Re: Town of Veazie Agency

Town of Veazie CBE TIF Agency

Town of Veazie TIF Developer Agency

Town of Veazie Cemetery Perpetual Care Funds

Dear Mr. Mitiguy,

Please accept this letter as termination of the original contracts dated August 13, 2004, and December 3, 2007 in regards to Investment Advisor responsibilities for the Town of Veazie. Pursuant to section 8 of the Investment Advisory Agreements, please acknowledge this letter as termination of the agreements with 10 days prior written notice.

8. Termination

This agreement may be terminated at any time by either party upon at least 10 days prior written notice to the other party.

With this letter, we are indicating a change of Investment Advisor for the above referenced accounts from R.M. Davis to Bangor Savings, located at 99 Franklin Street, 3rd Floor, Bangor, ME 04401.

By receiving this letter you acknowledge that the original contracts will be terminated due to a change in investment advisors. Any monies owed for services rendered by you will be paid in full immediately.

We appreciate your time and attention to this matter and please feel free to call with any questions, concerns or comments. Thank you for your services while acting as investment advisor for the Town of Veazie over the course of the contract.

Sincerely,

Mark E. Leonard

Town Manager, Town of Veazie

Mark Leonard Interim Town Manager 1084 Main St. Veazie, ME 04401

Dear Mark:

Thank you for the chance to present the Gateway Senior Center to the Town Council. I am enclosing our revised brochures for anyone who wants one. Please give some to Rob Young for seniors. If he wants more, let me know and I will send more.

Is it okay to say that we are collaborating with the town of Veazie? Let me remind you that we would like to have someone from Veazie with an interest in services for seniors, such as the Parks and Recreation Director, to represent Veazie on our Advisory Board. We anticipate that there will be two meetings per year.

Also, I would like to contact Rob Young directly about planning a party with Veazie seniors so that they can complete a survey that assesses their needs at our senior center. We could probably arrange to bring appetizers and wine, as well as the written survey.

Again, thanks for letting us speak to the council.

Regards,

Ann Davidoff

Seniors will play leadership roles:

Board of Directors

Ann Davidoff, retired psychologist,
Susan Wishkoski, retired administrator,
Merrill Milham, retired physicist,
Judy Commeau, retired geologist
Robert Commeau, retired geologist/
geochemist,
Ali Aghamoosa, Orono pharmacist,
Hal Borns, retired geology professor, and
Stan Freeman, retired professor, former

Board of Advisors

Kathy Bernier
Arthur Comstock
Rev. Lorna Grenfell
Lianne Harris
Noëlle Merrill
Steve Martin
Dyan Walsh





Sustainability:

Vice-Chancellor of the University of

Maine (Director Emeritus)

The Board of Directors, with input from our Advisors and towns, will plan for sustainability.

Community groups will provide programs and help staff those programs.

Volunteers will run many of the clubs and programs, keeping expenses low.

Leased offices will generate income and

reduce expenses.
An endowment will help support the

Grant writing and other fundraising activities will be undertaken, as needed.

Questions? Comments? Expertize? Volunteers?

We'd love to talk to you.

Call Gateway Senior Center
207-866-8641

GATEWAY SENIOR CENTER

It's about us all:

Today's seniors, Tomorrow's seniors

The Gateway Senior Center will serve the needs of 4000 contemporary seniors within the towns of Orono, Old Town, and Veazie and countless generations of future seniors. It's about us all. With input from the community, seniors are developing a model, state-of-the-art senior center, the Gateway Senior Center. We are collaborating with the towns of Orono, Old Town, and Veazie, and with the Center on Aging, University of Maine.



Printed by: Julie Strout

Title: Accuvote Machines: VirtualTownHall

Friday, May 24, 2013 3:54:43 PM Page 1 of 1

Bulk: Message

Fri, May 24, 2013 3:30 PM

From:

"Mooney,Susan" <SMOONEY@southportland.org>

To:

imail.memun.org < MTCCA@imail.memun.org

Bcc:

Julie Strout

Subject:

Accuvote Machines

Attachments:

Attach0.html / Uploaded File

ITEM# 7

ЗК

Just wanted to pass along that LHS is interested in purchasing used Accuvote machines. They are offering \$250.00 and will be buying back a limited number of them in case you are interested in getting rid of yours.

Sue

NOTICE: Under Maine's Freedom of Access ("Right-to-Know") law, documents - including e-mail - in the possession of public officials about City business are classified as public records. This means if anyone asks to see it, we are required to provide it. There are very few exceptions. We welcome citizen comments and want to hear from our residents, but please keep in mind that what you write in an e-mail is not private and could show up in the local newspaper.



STATE OF MAINE COUNTY OF PENOBSCOT COURT OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

PETER K. BALDACCI THOMAS J. DAVIS STEPHEN S. STANLEY

William Collins, County Administrator



BANGOR, MAINE (207) 942-8535

COURTHOUSE 97 Hammond Street – Bangor, Maine 04401-4998

May 22, 2013

Mark Leonard Acting Town Manager 1084 Main Street Veazie, Maine 04401-7091

Dear Mark:

The Penobscot County Commissioners at yesterday's meeting authorized me to make a formal offer to the Town of Veazie toward the purchase of your 1991 Central States Fire Truck in the amount of \$30,000.00 from our Penobscot County Unorganized Territory Budget.

This Fire Truck would be placed in service in Kingman to benefit it and surrounding communities. As mentioned to you the County is immediately prepared to move forward with this purchase.

I am prepared to meet with yourself, Town Council or any other official if requested to complete a purchase..

Respectfully,

William J. Collins

Penobscot County Administrator

CC Commissioners File

Barbara Veilleux, Penobscot County UT Administrator

Message

Tue, Jun 04, 2013 9:58 AM

From:

maineshotokan <maineshotokan@aol.com> maineshotokan <maineshotokan@aol.com> TEM# 10

To:

Mark Leonard

Subject:

Flooring

Attachments:

Mark Attacho.html / Uploaded File

2K

Good morning.

Checking in to see if we can make a plan to get rolling. I would really like to do the wood floor. For a couple reasons. It would look much better, less labor overall and should be more durable. With listed prices...the wood alone would cost \$1700. Varnish \$200. Still need to price screws and glue.

Thanks

Glen

Sent from my U.S. Cellular® Smartphone

Printed by: Mark Leonard

Friday, June 07, 2013 8:08:35 A Page 1 of #

Title:

Message

Tue, Jun 04, 2013 12:34 PM

From:

Glen Kennedy <maineshotokan@aol.com>

To:

Mark Leonard

Subject:

Re: Flooring

Attachments:

Mark Attach0.html / Uploaded File

6K

Any Idea on how long they will search for it.... Maybe just do another? My concern is we will wait an extended amount of time and the job will never get done.

Thanks

Glen Kennedy

Eastern Maine School of Self-defense 1005 Olive St. Veazie, Maine 04401 207-990-9330

Easternmainekarate.com and Eastern Maine school of Self-defense on Facebook &

Licensed Insurance Agent /ME/OH/MI/SC/VA

240 Stetson Rd. West Levant, Maine 04456 cell 207-991-4727

----Original Message-----

From: Mark Leonard < mleonard @ veazie.net > To: maineshotokan <maineshotokan@aol.com>

Sent: Tue, Jun 4, 2013 10:03 am

Subject: Re: Flooring

Glen- I am still waiting for the asbestos report from CES. The Council would not let me move prior to receiving that. I have heard from them and they are researching it but no report at this point.

Mark Leonard Town Manager Town of Veazie 1084 Main Street Veazie, Maine 04401 207-947-2781 mleonard@veazie.net

Confidentiality notice: the email message contained herein is intended only for the individual to whom or entity to which it is addressed as shown at the beginning of the Printed by: Mark Leonard

Title:

Friday, June 07, 2013 8:08:35 A Page 2 of :

message and may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or if the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message is not an employee or agent of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination, distribution, use, or copying of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately by return email and permanently delete this message and your reply to the extent it includes this message. Thank you for your cooperation.

Town of Veazie

May 21, 2013

Kenneth Loomis 1044 Main Street Veazie, Maine 04401

Ref: Written Complaint

Mr. Loomis,

I am writing this as a follow up to your complaint that was both emailed to me and also dropped off at the Veazie Town Office on May 15, 2013 reference your dissatisfaction with a decision that had been made not to pick the items that you had placed in front of your home located at 1044 Main Street.

On May 20, 2013 I presented this complaint to the Veazie Town Council for determination on how they wanted to proceed. After discussion it was determined by the members of the Council that the items you have placed beside the road will not be picked up by any employee of the Town of Veazie or any sub contractor that the Town of Veazie contracted with. They have requested that you remove the items by no later than June 10, 2013, because of the many concerns that you outlined in your original complaint. Failure to comply with this request will result in further action by the Town of Veazie's Code Enforcement Officer. It is my hopes that you will be able to resolve this in a timely manner.

If you have any questions, concerns or comments reference this letter please don't hesitate to contact me at the town office or I can be reached by calling 207-947-2781 ext 14.

Sincerely

Mark E Leonard

TEM# 13

Page 1 of



Message

Wed, May 29, 2013 9:33 AM

From:

Hayley Martin <hmartin@epsteinproperties.com>

To:

Mark Leonard

Subject:

Re-Organization Committee (Fire Department)

Attachments:

March Attach O.html / Uploaded File

6K

Good Morning Mark,

I am interested in submitting my name to participate on the Re-organization committee. Please advise the process to submit my name.

Thank you.

Hayley Martin-Ireland Property/Residential Manager **EPSTEIN PROPERTIES** 6 State Street PO Box 2400 Bangor, Maine 04402-2400 (207) 947-6737 Fax (207) 942-7541 HMARTIN@EPSTEINPROPERTIES.COM Verzie Coro Cancellors;

Jan expressing utent on serving on the

Time Dept. se-conjungation committee. I am
a citizen in the Town of Vergie, having been served
and revised in the Town for many years

Rospethelly
John Wanter
1244 State 57; #3

Verzie, Manne

Page 1 of



Bulk: Message

Fri, May 31, 2013 5:31 PM

From:

William Reed <me43reed@hotmail.com>

To:

Mark Leonard

Subject:

[BULK] Fire department committee

Dear Mark,

I would wish to serve on the fire department review and restructuring committee.

Thank you,

Bill Reed 1075 School street Veazie, Maine

